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òBack to Basics: Renewing our Faith Through 

Scriptureέ 
 

 Often times we find ourselves so wrapped up in 
the hustle and bustle of everyday life, that we begin to 
drift from our connection with Christ.   How can we 
reconnect, one might ask, especially with the busy 
Christmas season approaching? 
 Taking steps towards incorporating what our 
rich faith has to offer back into our lives can help us 
tremendously.   
 In the Book of Hebrews, St. Paul, as  a loving 
spiritual father, lays out several messages calling for the 
Hebrew people to beware.  In one case, he tells them to 
beware of immaturity. He explains the danger of 
laziness as Christians in not desiring to grow in the 
faith.  This laziness, St. Paul says, inhibits growth in our 
faith due to our lack of interest because we have 
become òdull of hearingó (Hebrews 5:11).  He realized 
that the people were decreasing in their knowledge of 
the scriptures and doctrine instead of growing in the 
faith and building upon what was previously 
taught.  Specifically he writes,ΟòFor though by this time 
you ought to be teachers, you need someone to teach 
you again the first principles of the oracles of God; and 
you have come to need milk and not solid 
foodó (Hebrews 5:12).  This timeless message rings true 
to us and serves as a reminder of our need to continue 
to grow in Christ.  

On this point, St. John Chrysostom, expounds 
outlining that the primary spiritual exercise for us is the 
study and knowledge of the Scriptures.  He claims that 
when Christians are not growing spiritually, doctrine is 
difficult to explain to them. He concludes with a call of 
repentance for being dull of hearing, which has been a 
constant criticism Christ and the prophets had of God's 
people.   
 We are called to read Scriptures privately in 

order for us to continue our growth in understanding 
more the things of God.  St. Paul warns us today that 
when we become lazy in our hearing of the Scriptures, 
our faith decreases and we go from having òsolid foodó 
back to having milk.  Our calling to grow in the 
understanding of Scriptures will benefit us immensely. 
We will understand more about our Orthodox faith; we 
will comprehend more about the different facets of our 
life; and, we will yearn to be an integral part of our 
worship services. 

As a Parish, we engage in the study of 
Scriptures during the sermons which are given 
immediately following the Gospel reading during  
Sunday Divine Liturgy.  The sermons should be an 
extension of the Word of God expounding on what we 
just heard; and how this can be applicable to our daily 
walk.  

Continued on page 6   

Mother Nature provides the perfect fall backdrop in the 

little chapel Ascension is renting during our construction 

phase.  

PLEASE NOTE:  FUTURE ISSUES EMAILED ONLY 

In an effort to be environmentally conscious and reduce printing 

costs, future issues of Analypsis will be sent electronically to all 

those subscribed to our Email List. If you would like to continue 

receiving a hardcopy,  please call the church  office 

at 847.482.1200 to be added to the newsletter mail-

ing list.  To subscribe to our Email list, visit our 

homepage at www.ascensiongoc.com, find the icon 

to the right and follow the prompts.  Thank you for 

your understanding! 
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OUR STEWARDSHIP MINISTRIES  PARISH REGISTRY  

 
40-DAY BLESSINGS  

9/16/18   Son of Kosta & Ekatarine   
  Douvogiannis  
 
  BAPTISMS  
9/8/19   Baptism: Evangelos, son of  
  Thomas and Nicole Malia   
  Sponsor: Stacy Manolas  
9/29/18   Baptism: Lukas, Son of   
  Thomas and  Stephanie Turner  
  Sponsor: Andrew Kopplin  
 
          WEDDINGS  
10/6/18   Andrea Bologeorges and Jason  
  Esveld  
  Sponsor: Zachary Bologeorges  
10/7/18  Jerry Komitas and Emily Nai   
  Sponsors: Bryce and Joya Bardezbanian  

 
         MEMORIAL SERVICES  
9/9/18    Georgia Katz (9 mo) 
9/9/18    Stavroula Gekas (2 years)  
9/30/18    Mary Korompilas (40 Days)  
  

  

 

 
Rev. Fr.  Sotirios P. Malamis, Proistamenos  

 

Parish Ministry Team  
Acolyte Ministry: Pete Metropoulos 
Chanters:  George Apergis, Paul Lillios, Nick 
Papastratakos,  Isidoros Xilas, James Anast 
Custodian: Paul Garza III 
Greek School Director: Maria Theodoropulu  
GOYA:  Fr. Sotirios Malamis, Carol Stamas 
HOPE:  Presvytera Stefanie Malamis 
FAITH/JOY:  Desiree Petros, Presvytera Stefanie 
Jr. GOYA:  Fr. Sotirios Malamis, John Anton 
Koliva:  Andrea Rogers 

LOGOS:  David Rutkowski  
Bible Study Ministry: Marcia Moore  
Menõs Bible Study:  David Rutkowski  
Menõs Ministry:  Doug Hugdahl  
Marriage Ministry:  Loukas and Lauren Jonson 
Office Admin: Renee Maltezos, Suzanne Saric 
Parish Council: Nick Marino ( President), Doug Hugdahl 
(1st Vice-President), Tom Papastefan (2nd Vice President), 
Harold Anagnos ( Treasurer), David Rutkowski ( Asst. 
Treasurer, Operating Fund), Mia Connolly ( Asst. Treasurer, 
Capital Fund), Diane Sigalos (Secretary), Bill Athenson, 
Robert Buhler,  Demetri Katsulis, Frank Kazas, Tom 
Kiriakos, Alex Marx, Carol Stamas, and Peter Venetos.  
Philoptochos President: Anna Duros  
Senior Synaxis President: Olga Kalis 
Sunday Church School: Katherine Schreiber 
Webmaster & Newsletter Editor : Suzanne Saric 
 

   UPDATE FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL 
Nick Marino | 847.508.5800  

Where has the year 2018 gone?  Thanksgiving is soon to be and itõs al-
most time to begin Christmas shopping.  The years just seem to fly by lately. 
 

2018 is truly a historic year for the Ascension Family, with our new Church con-
struction progressing by the day.  Each day as I drive by, I marvel at the progress 
being made; the dome, windows, masonry, roof and the roughed interior skeleton 
is breathtaking already, even in its unfinished state.  I am estimating that ninety 
per cent of the exterior will be completed and watertight within the next few weeks making the interior ready for 
finishing throughout the winter.  
 

Unfortunately, we have had our share of setbacks and delays.  Many of these delays are due to City or County re-
quirements or regulations that were not part of original permits/plans.  No matter what, Architects, Engineers, 
Contractors and Owners are at the constant mercy of numerous government committees, commissions and inspec-
tors and eventually, we must comply with their requirements and demands.  As mentioned many times before, 
delays are a normal part of the construction process and we have persistently moved forward in a successful man-
ner to overcome problems at hand with every intention of completing the project in the first quarter of the New 
Year. 
 

The most difficult part of any construction project is, of course, paying for it. Our goal and objective from day  
 

Continued on next page 
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+ THE NATIVITY FAST takes place November 15ñDecember 24. Fish, wine and olive oil 
are permitted, except on Wednesdays and Fridays, until December 17. During the Nativity Fast, Fr. 
Sotiri will celebrate 40 Liturgies for the faithful ñSarantaliturgo. See page 5 for the service 
schedule. A special Nativity webpage will also be accessible on our website with articles, 
calendars, and links to daily readings and devotions to help us prepare during this beautiful time 
period when we anticipate our Lordõs birth and all of the blessings that come with it. 

 
+  ANNOUNCING TWO NEW BIBLE STUDY MINISTRIES!    
The first of 2 new Bible ministries that just formed at Ascension takes place at 10:30 
a.m. on selected Thursday mornings.  This year we will be studying the Gospel of 
Matthew. No preparation for the class is required and everyone is welcome. The group 
discussion will be led by Helen Theodoropoulos, PhD, MA (Doctor of Theology from 
University of Chicago and Masters from Holy Cross Greek Orthodox School of 

Theology). She is an Adjunct Professor at St. Sava Serbian Orthodox School of Theology. Remaining sessions this 
calendar year are:  Nov. 15, 29 and Dec. 13. Please RSVP to marcia.moore1780@gmail.com who will then follow up 
with more information on time and location.   
 

ENCOUNTER THE WORD , A MENõS BIBLE STUDY also began this Fall,  The group 
meets at 6 a.m. on Wednesday mornings before work at the church house and discusses 
in depth the Gospel reading for the coming Sunday. Remaining meetings this calendar 
year are: November 7, December 5 and Dec. 19. Please RSVP to 
david.rutkowski55@yahoo.com.  
 

+ WE ARE IN NEED OF COFFEE FELLOWSHIP HOSTS IN 
DECEMBER AND THE NEW YEAR  Please consider hosting coffee fellowship 
after Liturgy with your family, or together with another family.  More 
information and the online sign -up can be found on our website or by calling 
the church office. Thank you in advance for offering your love and commitment 
to this important ministry.   

 
+ ASCENSIONõS CHRISTMAS PAGEANT will take place on Sunday, December 16, 
following Liturgy. Donõt pass up this opportunity to witness and watch our Greek School and 

Sunday Church School children set the stage for a beautiful Nativity season.  
 

PARISH NEWS  

 
UPDATE FROM PARISH COUNCIL continued from page 2 
 

one has been to build our Church and be òdebt freeó upon completion.  Our Construction Funding Commit-
tee continues to raise funds, with cash contributions and pledges from many of our Stewards and friends.  
We are now at a critical summit, where we must begin paying out major portions of our cash as the projects 
moves toward completion.  This is the time for everyone that has the financial ability to step up and contrib-
ute at your comfort level and ability.  100% participation is extremely important at this time.  Those of you 
that have contributed, we Thank You; those who have made pledges, we ask you to fulfill those pledges as 
soon as possible so we may have the necessary funds available as we proceed.  This is a historic and once in a 
lifetime opportunity to build a glorious Church for our families, children and grandchildren for the future.  It 
is absolutely imperative for all of us to come together at this time as the Ascension Family to accomplish our 
dream. 
 

Please note:  November is Stewardship Month!  Our Ascension Stewardship Family continues to grow, as are 
the number of ministries for children and adults.  Stewardship is the òlifebloodó of our Church Family, the 
success of our ministries and the continued operation of the Church organization.  Sunday, November 11th 
is Stewardship Sunday and I ask that everyone complete their 2019 Stewardship Pledge Card indicating their 
time, talents and treasures that they and their family can provide.  Please bring your Pledge card on Stew-
ardship Sunday to assist us in planning for the coming year.  
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PROSKOMIDE  Since the early Church, the Office of Oblation (Proskomide) has been 

a service of offering gifts to God in preparation for the Sacrament of Holy Eucharist or  
Holy Communion in the Divine Liturgy. The Office of Oblation is thus a prerequisite for 

the Divine Liturgy.  
Today, the priest conducts the Office of Oblation inaudibly during Matins behind the Altar Iconos-

tasis (Icon Screen). The Table of Oblation (Prothesis or sometimes Proskomide) is located to the left of the 
Holy Altar table. The Table of Oblation represents the cave or stable of Bethlehem where our Lord and Sav-
ior Jesus Christ was born.  That is why the icon behind the Table of Preparation is usually that of the Nativi-
ty of Christ.  
 For the Oblation, members of the congregation bring wine and bread (prosphora) 
as an offering to the Church. A special seal (pictured to the right) is stamped on top of the 
loaf before it is baked.  During the Divine Liturgy, the wine will be consecrated into the 
blood of Christ, while the bread will be consecrated into the body of Christ.  The central 
square of the Prosphora to be consecrated, called the òlambó (Amnos), which represents 
Christ, is placed at the center of a round Paten or Disk (Discos), surrounded by other por-
tions of bread representing the holy Theotokos, the Saints, and the living and departed 
members of the Church, whose names are commemorated.  Thus on the Paten we have a 
symbolic representation of the entire Church, visible and invisible.   
 
Sources:  Greek Orthodox Archdiocese (www.goarch.org/ -/the -office-of-oblation -proskomide -); and, The Heavenly Banquet by Fr. 
Hatzidakis 

On the Commemoration during the Holy Proskomide 
 

 A pious priest, a contemporary of St. Basil the Great, had incurred a huge debt. Over time, the priestôs debt in-

creased and the creditors began to harass him.  The priest was forced to turn and ask for help from a close acquaintance, 

a tradesman, who when he heard of his demands, gave him 500 gold coins with which the prist paid his debts.  To satis-

fy the tradesman, the priest promised to commemorate his name and the names of the tradesmanôs living and deceased 

relatives during the Proskomide, for all of his life.         

 The tradesman figured that the priest would live for many years and would pray for him and his relatives in 

every Divine Liturgy, and in such a manner he would be satisfied for the money he had lent the priest. 

 The priest was able to celebrate just one Divine Liturgy in which he commemorated his benefactor and his rela-

tives.  Soon after, he became ill and after a long sickness, he died.  The tradesman, after finding out about the priestôs 

death, was very sad and distressed about the loss of his money, since only one Divine Liturgy was celebrated by the 

priest, something he did not expect.  He was counting on the long life of the priest, and that is why he gave him 500 

gold coins.  He began to bother the priestôs wife, the presvytera, to return his money and to keep enough only for the 

one Liturgy. 

 The prevytera told him she did not have any money, and whatever money there was, she spent it all during the 

duration of the priestôs sickness, and now there was nothing remaining.  The tradesman, without giving any attention to 

the presvyteraôs words; insisted for his money, and threatened to take her to court.  She beseeched St. Basil the Great 

and she explained what had happened.  When the Saint heard her, he told her, ñTomorrow I am going to celebrate the 

Divine Liturgy.  Come along with the tradesman and a scale.  We are going to weigh one portion that I am going to take 

out of the prosphora for the health and salvation of his relatives.  Whatever this portion weighs on the scale, this is how 

much gold the tradesman will have to place on the other side of the scale, and with this gold he will pay for the one Di-

vine Liturgy which the priest who has fallen asleep celebratedò. 

 The presvytera went to the tradesman and relayed the words of Saint Basil.  The tradesman was thrilled, and in 

the morning he went to the Church, taking with him a scale and a bunch of gold. 

 St. Basil, finishing the proskomide, took out a portion for the health and salvation of the servants of God...and 

placed it on the scale.  He instructed the tradesman to put gold on the other side of the scale.  Amazingly, whatever 

amount of gold the tradesman would place, that small portion of the proskomide would continue to get heavier, and the 

more gold he placed on the scale, the lower and lower the scale would fall in the direction of the proskomide which St. 

Basil had taken out. 

 The tradesman, seeing this huge miracle of the Divine Gifts, felt fea and aw.  He immediately asked for for-

giveness from St. Basil and from the presvytera of the priest who had fallen asleep in the Lord, and he no longer ex-

pected any more money. 
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Thursday, November 15: 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Friday, November 16: St. Matthew the Evangelist   9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Saturday, November 17: 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Sunday, November 18: 9th Sunday of Luke   8:15 a.m. Orthros | 9:30 Divine Liturgy @ Daniel Wright Middle School 

Monday, November 19:  9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Tuesday, November 20:  8 a.m. Divine Liturgy (note time change) 

Wednesday, November 21:  Entrance of the Theotokos  10 a.m. Divine Liturgy @ Greek American Rehab Center 

Saturday, November 24:  9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Sunday, November 25:  13th Sunday of Luke   8:15 a.m. Orthros | 9:30 Divine Liturgy @ Daniel Wright Middle School 

Monday, November 26: 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Tuesday, November 27: 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Wednesday, November 28: 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Thursday, November 29:  9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Friday, November 30: St. Andrew the First-Called   8 a.m. Orthros | 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Saturday, December 1: 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Sunday, December 2:  14th Sunday of Luke   8:15 a.m. Orthros | 9:30 Divine Liturgy @ Daniel Wright Middle School 

Monday, December 3:  9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Tuesday, December 4: St. Barbara & St. John of Damascus  8 a.m. Orthros | 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Wednesday, December 5:  5 a.m. Divine Liturgy (note time change) 

Thursday, December 6:  St. Nicholas the Wonderworker   8 a.m. Orthros | 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Friday, December 7: 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Saturday, December 8: 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Sunday, December 9:  10th Sunday of Luke   8:15 a.m. Orthros | 9:30 Divine Liturgy @ Daniel Wright Middle School 

Monday, December 10: 9 am. Divine Liturgy 

Tuesday, December 11:  9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Wednesday, December 12:  St. Spyridon the Wonderworker   8 a.m. Orthros | 9:a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Thursday, December 13:  9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Friday, December 14: 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Saturday, December 15: St. Eleftherios 8 a.m. Divine Liturgy (note time change) 

Sunday, December 16:  11th Sunday of Luke   8:15 a.m. Orthros | 9:30 Divine Liturgy @ Daniel Wright Middle School 

Monday, December 17: St. Dionysios; The Three Youths  8 a.m. Orthros | 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Tuesday, December 18: 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Wednesday, December 19: 5 a.m. Divine Liturgy (note time change) 

Thursday, December 20: 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Friday, December 21:  9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Saturday, December 22: St. Anastasia 8 a.m Orthros | 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Sunday, December 23:  Sunday Before Nativity  8:15 a.m.Orthros | 9:30 Divine Liturgy @ Daniel Wright Middle School 

Monday, December 24:  Eve of the Nativity of Our Lord 7:30 a.m. Great Hours followed by Vesperal-Liturgy |  

  5 p.m. Christmas Vespers @ Daniel Wright Middle School 

Tuedsay, December 25 Holy Nativity   8:30 a.m. Orthros | 9:30 a.m. Divine Liturgy @ Daniel Wright Middle School 

Wednesday, December 26:  Synaxis of the Theotokos   8 a.m. Orthros | 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

Thursday, December 27:  St. Stephanos   8 a.m. Orthros | 9 a.m. Divine Liturgy 

SarantaLiturgo | The Forty Liturgies  
DURING THE FAST OF CHRIST½S NATIVITY 

+ Ascension Greek Orthodox Church +  
 

In anticipation of the feast of the Nativty of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ, our Church has established a forty-day 

preparation period of fasting, prayer, confession and Holy Communion.  This practice is known as Sarantaleitourgon:  

40 Day Liturgies.    Ascension will celebrate 40 Liturgies for the faithful during the Nativity Fast to pray for the well-

being of our parish families as well as for the souls of the deceased. Unless noted, all services will be held in the 

chapel of the home at 1221 N. Riverwoods Road.  Parishioners are encouraged to call the church office at 

847.482.1200 to submit names for the health and well-being of loved ones, and for those reposed in the Lord.  

Please call the office for directions and updates during inclement weather.   
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Reflection from Fr. Sotiri (continued from page 1)   
 
 We have also, by God's Grace, implemented two new ministries in our Parish honing in on the study of 
Scriptures.  One of these groups, Encounter the Word,  is a menõs Bible Study that meets on selected Wednesday 
mornings from 6 am to 7 am.  Another group is open to the entire parish and is currently studying the Gospel of 
Matthew and meets every other Thursday at 10:30 am. 
 The beauty and sweetness that derives from òswimmingó in the Scriptures and learning more about our 
faith will elevate our lives tremendously.  It will help us see things in a spiritual sense instead of that secular lens 
which is always dominating our minds. With the start of the Christmas Fast on November 15th, our Church 
invites us to grow a deeper understanding of our spiritual state.  One of the attributes we can participate in during 
these 40 days leading to Christõs birth, is to understand even more who He is and why He has come in the world. 
Christ calls all of those who follow this path òblessed.ó We are blessed to have the ability to have the Word of God 
to guide us in life, so that we will never walk in darkness.  
 I wish to conclude with the words of my New Testament professor at our Holy Cross seminary who wisely 
summarizes the purpose of the Bible in the following way: òThe Bible is the record of how God worked in peopleõs 
lives; how He changed them, how they yielded to Him and became His instruments, or how they refused to yield 
to Him and received judgement.  Scripture should be looked at not simply as a book of ideas, but as the record of 
the personal activity of God - His love, His forgiveness, His healing power, His redeeming judgement, His 
sanctifying grace and His renewal of life. On manõs side the Bible is the story of manõs personal need of God, his 
lostness, his yearning for true life, his rebelliousness and sinfulness, and his incomparable greatness in his intrinsic 
destiny to be united with God.  Study of the Bible therefore aims not merely at historical knowledge but also 
spiritual content, not only at information but also inspiration, not only at religious wisdom but above all at a 
personal relationship with God - which changed lives then and continues to change lives nowó (Bread For Life; 
Reading the Bible).     

KOINONIA MENõS MINISTRY 
Doug Hugdahl | dhugdahl@lightsourceunlimited.com 

Our Koinonia Menõs Ministry has been busy lately!  We kicked off the Ecclesiastical year 

with our Annual Family Picnic.   Co-Chaired by Conrad Theodore 
& Rick Duros, and supported by many volunteer cooks, servers, 
and runners, it was a success once again.  We were blessed with 
beautful weather, delicious food, and heartwarming fellow-
ship.  Then, just one week later, David Rutkowski orchestrated 
our 1st Annual Men's Retreat at the St. Iaokovos Retreat Cen-
ter.  38 men gathered for spirtual guidance from Father Sotirios, 
and Father Nick Greanias, as well as thoughtful discussion and 
wonderful fellowship.   In October, we recently participated in a Habitat for 

Humanity event where a few of 
us helped to build a house in 
North Chicago.   Finally, we just 
had a successful kickoff meeting 
for the ecclesiastical year, where 
a calendar of events was laid out 
which includes our 3rd Annual 
Wine Sharing Event in late De-
cember.  We'll also be buying Christmas gifts for 20 foster chil-
dren in Ascension's 2018 Annual Christmas Gift, sponsored by 

the Orthodox Christian Clergy Association of Greater Chicago.   Keep your eye on the website as the full cal-
endar of Koinonia events starts to take shape!  
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UPCOMING EVENTS AROUND THE METROPOLIS  

THE CHICAGO FAMILY SYNAXIS PARENTING UNIVERSITY PROGRAM PRESENTS: FAITH & WORK a 
presentation about how we as Orthodox Christians can live out our faith through our work, no matter our voca-
tion. The program takes place on Friday, November 9th at St. John the Baptist, Des Plaines beginning with 
Paraklesis at 6:15 p.m. followed by the 7 p.m. presentation. For more information, visit gocfamilysynaxis.org.  
 

ST. BASIL GREEK ORTHODOX CHURCH PRESENTS Sickness, Aging, and Death: Views from Orthodoxy 
and Transhumanism. Saturday, 11/10, 10 am ð noon, St. Basil Church, 733 S. Ashland Ave., Chicago. The presen-
tation will include a discussion on the mystery of the human person formed in Godõs image, and contemporary 
challenges facing the Church. Call St. Basilõs for more information at 312.243.3738.  
 

ANNUAL BENEFIT DINNER FOR MARTHA AND MARY MATERNITY HOUSE On Sunday, November 11th 
beginning at 6 pm at St. John the Baptist in Des Plaines, a dinner will be held to celebrate the the Martha and 
Mary Maternity House, a program which offers emotional and spiritual support for expectant mother. Tickets are 
$40. Call 317.709.0168 for more information and to RSVP.  
 

THE 2018 PANORTHODOX CHRISTMAS CONCERT, òMake a Joyful noise to God all the 
Earth.ó (Psalm 65:1) will take place on Sunday, December 8th at 3 p.m. at St. John the Baptist, 
2350 E. Dempster St., Des Plaines.  The concert will feature a variety of Orthodox Christian tal-
ent and traditions from the Chicagoland area.  Suggested ticket donation:  $10/person.  Pro-
ceeds from the concert will benefit Project Mexico & St. Innocent Orphanage. 
 

THE PANHELLENIC SCHOLARSHIP FOUNDATION recently announced its  2018/19 program.  Find applica-
tion info at https://www.panhellenicsf.org/apply/ (due January 31, 2019). For more information on available 
scholarship programs, visit Ascensionõs website and click on the Orthodox Christian Fellowship link within the 
Ministry section.  

The year that our new church home will be opening its doors is 

finally upon us. After many years and a variety of difficulties, everyoneõs hard 
work and generosity have prevailed to make the vision for our new church a reali-
ty. As a parish, we are blessed to be on the verge of this blessed and historic event. 
With this blessing comes the significant responsibility of being caretakers of our 
new house of God for many years to come. As stewards of this parish, it is our re-
sponsibility not only to build our church, but to ensure its continued success 
through ministries and outreach to those in need. Our stewardship of time, talents, 
and treasures is the key ingredient to make this happen.  
 As we decide what to give of our time, talent and treasures for 2019, itõs im-
portant that we donõt view this responsibility as an obligation, however. Father 
Luke Palumbis from St. Basil in Houston captured it perfectly when he said: òStewardship is the offering to 
God as children of faith rather than as hired servants. Children of God make offerings to God as expression 
of authentic love, whereas, hired servants simply fulfill legalistic duty. Christian stewardship is a manifesta-
tion of our love for God through the holistic offering of time, talent, and treasure to Him, through Christõs 
Holy Church. By this offering of love to our Father in heaven, He further extends the healing experience of 
His Church to His children, through Her ministry.ó  
 We should not view our stewardship commitment to our church and our parish as a chore or obliga-
tion, but instead we should use it as an avenue for thanksgiving, and to show our authentic love and appre-
ciation to God for all that he has blessed us with, both individually and as a parish. As we head into 2019 
and the opening of our new church, we need everyoneõs commitment to support the Ascension parish in 
any way that we can. Please consider all the ways you can help our parish as you complete your Steward-
ship pledge card for 2019 so we can open our new church with strong momentum by demonstrating our 
unwavering faith in God.  

STEWARDSHIP  
Frank Kazas | fgkazas@gmail.com  


